
MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL  

Holland Park State School 

59 Abbotsleigh St, Holland Park,  

Qld, 4121  

Ph: (07) 3421 6222 

Fax: (07) 3421 6200 

Student Absences: (07) 3421 6260  

Email: admin@hollparkss.eq.edu.au  

SCHOOL CALENDAR  

7th 

Mar  

PGY, PAF, PMD Lone Pine                   

Excursion  

8th 

Mar  

Year 5 ñSpirit of Polynesiaò   

Incursion  

9th PTS, PJC Lone Pine Excursion  

9th 

Mar  

School Leaders Induction           

Ceremony  

13 Mar  Young Leaders Day  

13ð17 

Mar  
Gifted Awareness Week  

14ð15  

Mar  
School Photos  

15 Mar  Active School Travel Begins  

17 Mar  
Anti Bullying Day/ AST Extra 

Stamp  day  

Week  

9 & 10  

Optional  Parent Teacher Inter-

views  

24 Mar  School Disco  Years 4 -6 

28ð30 

Mar  
Year 1 Toohey Forest Excursion  

28 Mar  Cross  Country Year 4 ï6  

  
SCHOOL WATCH  -   13 17 88  

Important Messages:  

The School Newsletter is now   

only available for viewing 

through Holland Park S.S       

website and on the QSchools App.  

Hard copies are available  

from the office  

www.hollparkss.eq.edu.au  

School Leaders  

Last week I congratulated the following students who have been 

through our election and interview processes and have now been 
named as our school captains and vice captains.  

School Captains : Naomi U and Spencer V  

Vice Captains : Jessica W and Luca M  

This week I would like to congratulate the following students who 
have followed a very similar process to become our house captains 
and vice captains:  

Bowen House  

Captains: Ethan C and Madelaine C  

Vice Captains: Jamie B and Ruby E  

Lavarack House  

Captains: Cody M and Tayla L  

Vice Captains: Reece H and Amanda H  

Wilson House  

Captains: Maxwell S and Jasmin W  

Vice Captains: Joshua S and Hazel W  

There are several more positions to be finalised, including those 
for student council. Our badge presentation ceremony will be   
conducted on Thursday 9 March at 9.30am in the hall.  

Parent/Teacher Interviews  

Your childôs teacher will soon be in touch with you to offer the       
opportunity to come to an interview.  Interviews will be conducted 
either just before or after the Easter holiday.  Please take the   
opportunity to use this time for a catch up which can be equally 

useful to you and to the teacher. The ultimate beneficiary then is 

of course your childôs and our studentsô learning. 

Anthony Gribbin  
Principal.  



FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPAL  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Student   Leaders  
School Captains: Spencer V, Naomi U, School Vice -Captains:   Luca M, Jessica W  

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

 
An induction ceremony for all school leaders will be held in the hall on Thursday, 9 March 2017 at 9.30am.   
Parents and carers are invited to join us in celebrating  their children being inducted into the student leadership 
team.  Following the ceremony, school leaders and their parents and  carers are invited to stay for morning tea.  
To assist parents in their arrangements for the day we anticipate to conclude this celebration by 10.45am.  

Senior Choir Captains:   Christian C,  Priya C,  Isabelle R  
Recorder Band Captains:   Ella A,  Katie L  
Senior Band Captains:   Alexander C -F,  Matilda F  
Chaplaincy Representatives:  Joshua B,  Corina C -R 

Student Council Representatives   

   Year4   Angus J,  Hamilton R,  Fletcher T,   Flynn C  
     Sasha W   
   Year 5  Evander S,  Lachlan C,  Kameryn B, Matilda R  
     Parker M  
   Year 6  Kyah H,  Isabelle D, Joel H, Georgia McN  
     Jack L -S 

SEP Representative     Caitlyn P  
 
Regards  
Edward Danielewski  
Deputy Principal  

GIFTED AND TALENTED  

Gifted Awareness Week 2017 (Australia)      
 
During Gifted Awareness Week 2017 the Gifted and Talented Education Committee invite you to a Parent            
Information evening   on Monday 13 March from 6.30pm ð7.30pm. This event will take place in the Holland Park 

School Hall. All families and community members are invited to attend.   

 
 
Gail Young  
Gifted Education Mentor                                                     
Acting Deputy Principal  

 

 



Religious Instruction at Holland Park State School  

Parent Notices for Religious Instruction during school hours have been forwarded to all parents with students in 
years 1 to 6.  Students are invited to participate in Co -operative Religious Instruction during class time.  

The list of instruction programs delivered under the Co -operative Religious Instructions is also attached to this 
parent notice.  

If you wish for your child to participate in the Co -operative Religious Instruction class the cost for each         
student is $7.00 and this includes two handbooks. There is no cost for students participating in Greek Religion.   

If you do not wish to participate in religion please fill out the bottom form.  Please return permission forms by      

Tuesday. If you require any further information about this program you can contact Laurelle Penhaligon, the 
Religious Instruction Co -Ordinator on (07) 3277 6883 or contact the school.  

Announcing Active School Travel 2017  

Holland Park State School will be participating in Active School 
Travel which is a very exciting program for all our students. 
Our school received the highest percent of Active Travel in a 
large school in 2016 and we are very proud of receiving this 
award from The Brisbane City Council!   

Commencing next week all year levels will be participating in practice surveys with their class teachers          

tracking their travel habits to school.   

On Wednesday 15 March Active  School Travel day will launch and on every Wednesday thereafter, students will 
have the opportunity to have their passports stamped at one of the various school entrance locations upon 
their arrival at school.  

Friday 17 March is National Ride to School Day! This is a very special day as it will be a bonus stamp day for 
Active School Travel.  Be sure to bring along your passports!  

We are very proud of our achievement with Active School Travel and so look forward to another rewarding year 
for all our students as they participate in this great event.  

Gail Young  
Acting Deputy Principal   

FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPAL  

SEVEN STEPS TO WRITING SUCCESS ñ DYNAMIC DIALOGUE  

A scene from a story really comes alive when dialogue is used. The parts below outline how we teach the writing 
of          dialogue. Reprinted are some great examples from some of our brilliant Holland Park aspiring authors. 

Skip the boring bits 

¶ Clich® ï ñHi how are youò 

¶ Facts   - ñWhatôs your name?ò  ñSusie lost her homework book.ò 

¶ Opinions ï ñDo you enjoy sport?ò            

 

Go straight to the interesting bits/ the emotions ï ñHelp!ò Susie screamed. ñI canôt find my homework 

book.ò 

 

1. Make characters come alive - use real words that they might say                                              

2. Act out a scene with friends                                                                                                                     

3. Do it several times to get rid of boring bits                                                                                                 

4. Then just write it down. Donôt just summarise the things theyôd say ï write the actual words the characters 
would say  



SEVEN STEPS TO WRITING SUCCESS ñ DYNAMIC DIALOGUE  

In this first example the writer has summarised what people say, instead of using the words       

themselves. Checkout how it is improved by the use of óDynamic Dialogueô in the second example. 

Before : Mrs Elleson the teacher told us to stand back from the cage as the bear was growling loudly. 

Jeremy did not listen.                                                                                                                                                                                     

After :  ñStand back,ò warned Mrs Elleson our teacher, but Jeremy did not listen. Suddenly the bear 

growled loudly. Jeremy!ò cried Mrs Elleson, ñGet away from the bear. NOW!ò 

Mrs Michelle Smith  

A/Head of Curriculum  

 

 
The Car Race     

Author:  Jack T 4CD  

 

The cars were neck and neck. No! Jeff was edging away.  
Camille reached out her hand and her hand crossed first! 

Oooh! The drivers were coming towards each  
other.                                                                   
ñHey,ò shouted Jeff, ñI won.ò  
ñHey,ò shouted Camille, ñI won.ò   
ñNo I won it Camille.ò     
 ñNo I won it Jeff.ò   
ñFine.ò        

ñFine.ò  

The winner was about to be announcedé 
 

 

 

The Race      

Author: Jessica K 4CD  

 

It was the end of the race. The two drivers got out of their cars and headed towards each other.    

ñI guess we all know who won the race,ò cried Lily.   

Anna replied, ñYeah, I know ï ME!ò   

ñIn your dreams! I have super powered boosters on the back of my car, 
so I must have won,ò Lily argued.  

Anna snarled back, ñBut Iôve been training for three years now!ò   

ñSo what?ò Lily exclaimed. The winner was about to be announcedé 

 

 

 

The Lost Sharpener      

Author: Amelia K 5GO  

 
ñI canôt believe you did that!ò Annabelle screamed.    

ñDid what?ò asked Ella, confused.  

ñYou stole my sharpener.ò   

ñI did not.ò 

ñHow come you were the last one with it and now I canôt find it anywhere?ò    

ñItôs right there in your pencil case!ò replied Ella. 

ñNoémy electric sharpener!ò Annabelle yelled.    

ñOh, ahhhéHow expensive was it?ò Annabelleôs face was turning bright redéThis is the story of the lost          
sharpeneré 

 



I Canôt Believe You Did That!  

 

Author: Isabella F   5GO  

 

ñI canôt believe you did that!ò shouted Lavender. 

ñWhat did I do? I didnôt do anything that you should have seen!ò screamed Layla angrily.  

 ñAha! See you did do it! Smirked Lavender.  

ñWhat! I totally didnôt put the banana peel on the step for Mrs Trunchbull to slip on!ò Layla blurted 

out.     

ñI knew it! Sheôs gonna be soooo mad!ò Lavenderôs voice rang out like a bellé 

 

Author: Lauren S 4KJ  

"My Thunder is totally going to win!" Mary told her brother George.  

"Oh no he isn't!" jeered George triumphantly.    

"I have been training all summer for this," shrieked Mary unhappily.  

 

Author: Mya L 4KJ  

The horse race was about to start, everyone was on their horse. 'Beep' went the  

starter gun.  

"They're off, but wait" shouted Lilly. "We're going to crash". Bob was at the  

wrong end.    

"Ahhhhhhhhhhhh" they screamed.  

 

Author :Angus J 4KJ  

"You're going to win," my opponent sighed.   

"Tell me something I don't know," I said proudly.     

"I just did," my opponent said, raising an eyebrow.       

"But - " ZAP! Hermonie turned me into a cupcake!  

WǳƴƛƻǊ !ǎǎŜƳōƭȅ !ǿŀǊŘǎ 

PGY 
Casey WS ð For being a great helper on Pancake Day  

Coen W ðFor always showing respect and being responsible  

PAF 
Ilde A ðFor showing wonderful detail in all her work  

Elke A ðFor having a great attitude towards sounding words out  

PJC 
Noah A M ðTerrific scientific observations in class  

Milly M ðWonderful sound work with writing  

PMD 
Lachlan L ðFor an entertaining family talk  

Stella J ðFor a clear and confident family talk  

PTS 
Clancy M ðFor asking great questions during Show and Share  

Lucy B ð For making Prep smart choices by showing respect to others  

1DB  
Maverick G ðShowing excellent listening skills during Philosophy  

Lillie B ðExcellent reading during reading groups  

1SR 
Alistair M ðBeing an independent and considerate class member  

Mia GðFor actively participating in all class activities  

JUNIOR ASSEMBLY AWARDS  



JUNIOR AND SENIOR ASSEMBLY AWARDS  

1LS 
Charlotte D ðFor sharing her excellent ideas during philosophy  

Phillip P ð For working hard in phonic groups  

1MG 

Izzy S ð For showing great enthusiasm in STEM lessons and creating a Hamster habitat  

Tristan T ð For demonstrating enthusiasm and persistence in Maths when applying problem solving 

skills  

1SB 
Laila Z ð For applying her understanding to solve subtraction stories  

Takeru W ð For demonstrating active listening in all class activities  

2OM 
Harry F ð For his contributions to learning in all his classes  

Olivia G ð For being an active listener and learner in all class activities  

2CW 
Emma F ðFor her hard work in writing her procedure  

Hugo B ðFor being an active and caring class member  

2HB  
Olivia M ðFor being an enthusiastic member of 2HB  who always gives her best  

Dylan N ðFor excellent organisation and focus  

2SC 
Knox S ðFor an outstanding effort and making great improvements in maths so far this term  

Thomas C ðFor an improved effort in all subjects areas. Keep up the good work Tom!  

3FF 
Sonia T ð For her work ethic during writing lessons  

PJ Cð Confident and enthusiastic participation  

4KJ 

Myra T ðFor her effort and focus in mathematic activities  

Greyson H ðFor developing his creativity and description in writing  

Cayden M ðFor having a fantastic enthusiastic attitude to learning  

4MG 
Hamilton R ðFor demonstrating respect, responsibility and safety as 4MGôs class rep 

Claire D ðFor being a responsible member of the class  

4CS 
Vivienne G ðFor being a conscientious student who strives to excel  

Samuel M ðFor being a independent thinker and sharing his ideas  

4CD 
Jessica K -Fðfor producing tantalising tightening tension scene in her writing  

Finn H ðfor demonstrating a strong work ethic and responsible behaviour  

4IM  

Jemma D ðFor dedication to improving her maths skills  

James T ðFor excellent participation in literacy group activities  

Ryan H ðFor dedicated efforts in his writing activities  

5KO 
Thomas D B ðFor displaying a more focussed and confident approach towards learning  

Leonardo LFDC ðFor his interested and attentive attitude towards learning  

5EB 
Nilanjani A ðFor being consistently focused and enthusiastic towards all learning tasks  

Benjamin F ðFor working effectively and responsibly in group and independent tasks  

5GO 
Lachlan S ðFor his application to our STEM  unit on biomimicry  

Lillian T ð For consistent effort and positive attitude she has towards her work   

5MT 
Emily S ðFor excellent effort with ñTightening Tensionò in her persuasive writing 

Brooke F ðFor enthusiasm and effort with Problem Solving  

6NA 
Christian C ðFor excellent mathematical thinking  

Ella AðFor excellent narrative writing  

6SE 
Max S ðFor being respectful to all teachers and teacher aides at the school  

Georgia M ðFor being a responsible buddy for younger students  

6KD  
Hugh W ï For improved reading and a great attitude  

Grace B ðFor outstanding results in Data Assessment  

6JC 
Mitchell B ðFor actively participating in class activities and discussions  

Priya C ðFor actively participating in class activities and discussions  



SCHOOL RULES  

5C TIP OF THE WEEK  

COMMUNITY LIAISON OF FICER  

OUR SCHOOL RULES ARE:  

¶ Be safe  

¶ Be responsible  

¶ Be respectful 

 

STAYING SAFE ON HARD SURFACES  

¶ Walk, not run, on hard surfaces  

¶ Use seats for sitting on, not standing on or  
jumping over  

¶ Use big balls on the oval only, not on hard     
surfaces   

¶ Use courts at playtime for tennis, netball or 
handball only 

 

We act safely, responsibly & respectfully by   
following The Five óCsô: 

 

CONSIDERATION -  

Keep our school tidy:  

 

¶ Place rubbish in bins (even if it is not yours)    

¶ Place all your belongings in your school bag,   

rather than on the ground beside it.  
FINANCE  

Please utilise credits carried over from last year! 

Science Club at Cavendish Rd -  what's that all about?  

Four eager Grade Fivers were lucky enough to find out on Wednesday afternoon.  

Arriving at Cavendish Road State High School, we navigated our way to the Science Labs where we kicked off 
our first workshop. This week's focus was biology (the study of living organisms) but more specifically           
microbiology (microscopic life). We put a drop of pond water onto a slide which we looked at under a micro-
scope. The equipment in the science lab was very powerful so we could see many different microorganisms in-

cluding      Protozoa (less than 0.5 mm long), Daphnia (1 to 5 mm long) and Tardigrada (0.2 to 0.5 mm long). It 
was very interesting and we all can't wait until next Wednesday for the second workshop!   

Thank you to the science teacher at Cav Rd and to Mrs Martin for providing transport.  

Lachlan S. on behalf of Lydia M, Stella R and Parker M.  

Julia Whittaker  
Master Teacher  

SCIENCE CLUB  

(1)     Class Parent Representatives  ï thank you to 
the parents who have volunteered to take on the role 
of Class Parent Representative for their class.   We 
will be organising a meeting with Tony Gribbin in the 

very near future.   There are still a number of classes 
without a parent representative, please email me if 
you would like more information about the role prior 
to volunteering.  

(2)     QSchools  ï Donôt forget you can sign up to this 
app, nominate Holland Park State School as your 
preference, it will alert you to school events, notifica-

tions, news feeds, calendar events, newsletters, etc.  

(3)     Prep Enrolments for 2018  ï We are now       
accepting prep enrolments for 2018 If you already 
have siblings at school, remember to bring the     

original birth certificate or passport with your       
application.   For new catchment enrolments, please 
donôt forget to bring a birth certificate or passport 
and proof of residency documents with your          
application.   If you have any queries regarding     
enrolments, please donôt hesitate to contact me. 

Karen Oliver 
Email:  koliv33@eq.edu.au 

mailto:koliv33@eq.edu.au


OPENING HOURS 2017  

BEFORE SCHOOL  

MonðThurs: 8.15ð8.45  

FIRST BREAK 

MonðFri: 11.15ð11.45 

Chess Program Thurs: 8.00 ð 8.45 

LIBRARY STAFF 2017 

Margaret Kittson (teacher-librarian) ï Tuesday,    
Wednesday and the alternate Thursday 

Pita Ledingham (teacher-aide) ï Monday, Tuesday first 
and second sessions and Thursday 

Morag Witney (teacher-aide) ï Tuesday last session,  
Friday. 

 

 

 

READERSô CUP 2017 

Keen readers in Years 5 and 6 are invited to participate 

in this yearôs Readersô Cup to compete for the right to      
represent the school at the   Brisbane South Regional 
Final. These students will need to read óPennies for   
Hitlerô by Jackie French. Copies of the book are       
available for loan from the library. The in -school final 
where students answer  questions on the book will be 

held at second break in the library on Tuesday 28th 
March.  

Itôs 1939, and for Georg, son of an English academic  

living in Germany, life is full of cream cakes and loving   
parents.  It is also a time when his teacher measures 
the pupilsô heads to see which of  them have the most       
Aryan -shaped heads.  But when a university graduation 
ceremony turns into a pro -Nazi demonstration, Georg is 
smuggled out of Germany to war - torn London and then 

across enemy seas to Australia.  He must forget his past 
and who he is in order to survive. Hatred is contagious, 
but Georg finds that kindness can be too.  

A team of four students (plus one reserve) will be   
chosen to represent the school at the Brisbane South    
Regional Final which takes place in Term 2 on Thursday 

15th June at Redeemer Lutheran College, Rochedale.  

Margaret Kittson  
(teacher-librarian) 

LIBRARY MATTERS  



Cross Country Training   

We have had a fantastic response to our Cross Country training sessions with 494 participants attending over the 
five training sessions held so far! This is absolutely awesome! On behalf of all students attending training I would 
like to thank David Melville, Danny Karlsson, Miss Jackson and Mr Robinson for giving their time to allow the 
training session to go ahead. Please remember to be there on time, have a hat and bring along your water     
bottles. Tuesday and Thursday mornings at 8.15am at the Oval!  

Japanese Culture Club   

It has been great to see excited faces ready to join in and start     
investigating ⌐╒─╙─ nihon no mono which translates as 

óThings of Japanô.  Our first meeting discussed the many things 
that we could discover about Japan. We have delved into the art of      
Origami and had a special guest attend one of our sessions. It was 
wonderful to see the students engage with Ryota who is visiting 
from Japan and currently studying at Griffith University. This week 
we have been honing our skills in knot tying. These particular knots      
⅔≤ↄ╗∆┘ (otoku musubi) are used in the construction of       

bamboo fencing. The students enjoyed the challenge and will try 
their skills out on the bamboo fence in the Japanese Garden on   
Tuesday first break in the Library!  

Robotics Club   

We have had a great response to the Robotics Club and are exploring the world of coding. Students have really    
enjoyed the coding apps that have been used and programming our Blue -Bots. We look forward to students 
building their skills in coding and advancing on to more complicated programs. On behalf of all students         
attending we send a very robotic thank you to Mr Gibney and Mr White for their support.  We meet Wednesday 

first break in the Hall!  

Japanese Garden Club  

It is very exciting to have so many students interested in being 
apart of the Year 6 Japanese Garden Club. We are now up to 

Stage 3 of the area around R -Block. It is fantastic to see that 
our students really enjoy Stage 1 and 2 of our garden and are 

very       protective of the area. We have started minor works in 
clearing the new area, discussing and sharing landscaping ideas 
and have commenced painting. We will organise a Popcorn      
Fundraiser in the next few weeks to kick off this new project. 
The theme will be around creating a water feature to          

compliment all stages of the garden.   We are looking for bush 
rock/boulders, garden tools and any unwanted landscaping  
materials. Please let us know if you can help out.   We will 
schedule all of the Year 6 classes to contribute to the        
beautification of this area throughout the year. We have      
already had some generous   donations of landscaping         

materials and would like to thank those families that have         
contributed so far. We meet Wednesday second break R -Block  

District Trials (March)  

 
Netball U11  

Netball U12  

Soccer Boys U12  

Soccer Girls U12  

Hockey Boys /Girls U12  

AFL Boys U12  

 

Please contact Mr Walker for Trial information. Email: mwalk254@eq.edu.au  

HPE WITH MR WALKER  



P&C NEWS  

Active School Travel  

2017 Launch -  Wednesday 15 March!  

Get in the groove!  

Active School Travel will re - launch at HPSS for 2017 on 
Wednesday 15 th  March !  

To celebrate, we have some additional prizes to give away ï but youôve got to be quick to win!  The bonus prizes 
will be hiding out at local parks ready for the first few active travellers to arrive to  claim them.   Students and 
parents can meet at the following parks and travel together to school:  

¶ CB Mott Park (Abbotsleigh St)  

¶ WJ Scott Park (Arabilia St)  

¶ Coonara Street Park (Coonara St)  

¶ Wills Street Park (Wills St)  

¶ Majestic Park (Pelham St)  

  

If you are able to help coordinate the prize giving at one of these parks on Wednesday 15 th  March, please contact 

Mel or Trish on hpsssecretary@gmail.com  or gibbons.2@bigpond.com  . 

Furthermore; during Launch week, Friday 17 th  March is a  BONUS STAMP DAY  for " National Ride to School 
Day, " and if this isn't enough excitement for one week, Friday is also "Bullying No Way Day". Be sure to bring 
along    something orange to wear and (of course!) St Patrickôs Day!  Go crazy and feature some of your best 

orange and green combos! Please know that this is not  a free dress day! All students must wear their full school 
uniforms.  

Passport Stamps  

Our wonderful student leaders will be available from 8am at the school entrances to stamp your passports. If you 
attend OSHC, or other activities in the morning (or if youôre just running late), you can still get your passport 

stamped by Ashlee in the office, or by Hayley and Jason at OSHC. No -one misses out!  

If your passport  has actively travelled out of your life over the school holidays, you can pick up a replacement at 

the office. Parents and carers of prep students should have received theirs in the prep information pack (the one 
at the teacher interviews).  

Refer to the attached information for AST participation details.  

 

Community Partnerships 2017  

Over the years, the school has developed strong relationships with businesses in our local community through 

fundraising events and retailer loyalty programs that not only benefit HPSS families, but also directly benefit our 
school!   These benefits include contributions towards our fundraising kitty as well as the donation of prizes for 
use at our events.  

Please refer to the attached Community Partnerships notice for a list of our community partners and the benefits 
available to you in 2017.  

If you are associated with a local business that may be interested in joining our Community Partnership program or 
getting involved in any of our events, send us an email at pandc@hollparkss.eq.edu.au and let us know! 

mailto:hpsssecretary@gmail.com
mailto:gibbons.2@bigpond.com
mailto:pandc@hollparkss.eq.edu.au


Easter Eggstravaganza!                     

Sunday 19th March : 1pm - 4pm                             

Easter hat parade | games | music | bouncy castle | raffles | face 

painting | BBQ | cakes and more! 

$8 per child or $20 for 3 or more children (Tickets on sale at the 

event) 

Volunteers needed 

Help make this event great. Email hpssvolunteers@gmail.com with your name, preferred spots and con-
tact number. Choose from the options below: 

Set-up - 11am to 1pm 

Nominate to help from 11-12pm, 12-1pm or for the whole two hours. Weôll assign tasks on the day to help 
all stalls get ready and other general preparations 

Drinks stall 

Nominate to sell drinks and sausages from 1-2, 2-3pm or 3-4pm 

Bake stall 

Nominate to sell yummy treats from 1-2pm, 2-3pm or 3-4pm 

Sausage sizzle 

Help on the BBQ, cooking sausages, prepping bread etc. Nominate a timeslot: 12.30-1.30pm, 1.30-
2.30, 2.30-3.30pm 

Face painting 

Apply your artistic talents from 1-2pm, 2-3pm, 3-4pm. We need a coordinator for this stall ï please 

email if you can do this! 

Pack up 

Many hands make light work ï help us put everything away and tidy up, 4-5pm 

More details about this event are in the attached flyer. 

 

P&C Annual General Meeting - 7:30pm on 22 March 2017 

At our last meeting, items discussed included the budget summary for 2016, forecast for 2017, the capital 
works program, and air-conditioning. 

Joe Kelly MP, the state member for Greenslopes, also invited parents to hear from the Minister for   Edu-
cation, Kate Jones, on the future of education in Queensland. 

Details follow: 

mailto:hpssvolunteers@gmail.com


SWIMMING NEWS  

FRIDAY NIGHT CLUB 

The last week of normal club is upon us.  Thanks to all the families who have volunteered throughout the sea-
son.  Special mention must be made of Georgia H and Ann C-F (the young ladies who serve in the can-
teen).  Georgia comes with her siblings who swim and Anna has been able to compete in a few events most 
nights.  Your help has been greatly appreciated by everyone. 

The nominations for both weeks of Age Championships close FRIDAY.  The Swim Club Handbook is on our web-
site, which should answer most questions regarding Age Champs and Trophies. 

The winner of the Aqua Shop swim cap on Friday was Eva H. 

The order of events this week are:- 13m/25m/50m Butterfly, Freestyle, Breaststroke, Backstroke and the 100m 
Butterfly is the special race for the night. Nominations for club night need to be in prior to 5.00pm Thursday.  

The results are not yet on the website but will be uploaded this week. 

MOST IMPROVED AT CLUB NIGHT 

The club wishes to acknowledge the great improvements in times achieved by swimmers throughout the sea-
son.  Each week we shall list the swimmer who took the most time off their previous best swim for the season.  The 
following children will be presented with a ñTreat Voucherò for the canteen. (only 1 voucher per child per week) Fri-
day nightôs most improved were:- 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2017 McDONALDôS BRISBANE JUNIOR METROPOLITAN CHAMPIONSHIPS 

Fifteen of our 12yrs and under swimmers qualified and swam over the weekend at the Junior Metro 
Champs.  Eight of our swimmers had top 20 finishes and five finished in the top 10.  Well done to all and great 
work to Jacob K who came 8th in the 50m Breaststroke and 9th in the 50m Freestyle for 8yr olds; Charlotte P who 
came 4th in the 9yrs 50m Breaststroke; Oliver W who came 10th in the 8yrs 50m Backstroke; Reece H who came 
9th in the 10yrs 100m Freestyle and 100m IM and came 8th in the final of the 50m Breaststroke; and Jack H who 
came 10th in the 200m Freestyle and finished 8th in the final of the 100m Freestyle. 

 



TUCKSHOP  

TUCKSHOP ALWAYS NEEDS VOLUNTEERS IF YOUôRE AVAILABLE ONCE A MONTH FROM 9AMð

11:30AM PLEASE CONTACT MELISA ON 0408628800 BY TEXT WITH YOUR DETAILS 

TUCKSHOP NO LONGER ACCEPTS BAGS OVER THE COUNTER. ALL  

ORDERS MUST BE MADE ONLINE. 

If you haven't signed up online yet, now is the time to do so. Go to www.school24.net.au and            

register. HPSS registration ID: 25245963. 

COMMUNITY NEWS  

RON HALL SHIELD 

DONATIONS, DONATIONS DONATIONS !!   We are hoping to receive donations this week 
and on Friday night for our raffles for this Saturday.  This is a fundraiser for the club and will 
help towards purchasing trophies for the end of season presentation.  We will also require 
donations for the HOME BAKE stall.  Sweets, slices, biscuits, cakes are all appreciated and 
sell really well. 

WETôNôWILD CLUB BREAKUP 

This is the Swim Clubôs Annual Break-up fun day on Sunday, 26th March, 10am-5pm.  The cost per person is 
$33.  Please pay cash or transfer the money to the Swim Clubôs Account using : WW family name as the refer-
ence.  Payment is due by Wednesday 15th March for WetôNôWild.   Please email -
  michelle.elsey@optusnet.com.au   - when your transaction is completed and state how many will be attending. For 
those families that already hold yearly passes please send details of numbers attending, to Michelleôs email. Our al-
located seating is at the ñH2O Areaò. 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

Ron Hall Shield ï 4th March; Age Championships ï 10th and 17th  March; Trophy Night ï 24th  March; WetôNôWild ï 

http://www.school24.com.au/

